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of self-restraint with the same diligence that they are promoting the non-
proliferation treaty. As the United States Secretary of Defense so aptly
expressed it, what the world requires is not a new race towards armament but
a2 new race towards reascnableness.

Peace-Keeping

My Government has always been actively interested in peace-keeping,
not only because Canada has contributed military personnel and financial
support to UN peace-keeping for many years, but because we attach the
greatest importance to the work of the United Nations in the maintenance of
peace and security. And I strongly s:;.port what my colleague Mr. Brown said
yesterday. Along with several other governments, I think my country can claim
the right to contribute a special knowledge of peace-keeping to our discussion.
My Government regrets, therefore, that the Special Committee on Peacekeeping
Operations was not able to meet this summer despite the encouraging signs of
progress in its work, which were beginning to appear some months ago. Recent
developments in the Middle East and elsewhere strengthen our belief that this
organization has an important task to perform in the maintenance of peace and

security.

Some may feel that the issues are so difficult and the disagreements
so profound that there is little point in the Special Committee continuing to
meet. But I do not take that view. We would have been surprised if progress
were not to be slow. The questions under study are among those which challenge
the most deeply-held beliefs of member states about the nature and purposes of
this organization. We cannot afford the luxury of cynicism. Moreover, at the
last series of meetings of the Committee, concrete proposals were made which
deserve to be explored further. I have in mind particularly proposals relating
to a special scale for the financing of peacekeeping operations and proposals
for the advance planning and co-ordination of logistical and other arrangements
for peace-keeping. I have in mind, too, proposals which have been made relating
to the Military Staff Comnittee and the role it might play in this whole area.

Our reasons for holding these views have been confirmed by the
observations which the Secretary-General has made in his final report on the
United Nations Emergency Force, in which he clearly summarizes the essential
nature of peacekeeping forces in general. I have noted, for example, his

statement that

"in these operations none of the planning and preparation which
are expected of normal military procedures can be counted upon

and his subsequent commentary on the difficulties this creates for the United
Nations. I should suggest it is time, 11 years after the decision to organize
the first peacekeeping force, that we should be able to count upon at least
some of the normal planning procedures which each of us would take for granted
in our own countries. Training should be standardized and equipment should be
made available when needed, to mention only two items.



